
Regards, Kay Cleaver, Principal.

Dear Parents, Whanau and Caregivers                                                                    2 December 2020
Kia Ora Koutou.

The end of the school year is looming rapidly with only 2 weeks until the last day.  
Children and teachers are still engaged and enthusiastic about what is happening in 
classrooms.  There is a lot of excitement rippling about as children practice for the end of 
year events.  

I have had the privilige of reading all the reports and you will be proud of your children 
when you have the pleasure of reading them.  Children will bring them home next 
Wednesday 9th December.   

End of Year Happenings

Wednesday 9th December - Celebration of Learning
For the past few years we have come together as a school to share an aspect of 
The Arts with each other.  Weather permitting, we will meet under the large sail system 
at 10.15am.   Potiki team, followed by Teina and then Tuakana team will perform for us.  
When finished, we all go onto the field to eat our morning tea.  Please bring some food 
and join us.

Wednesday 9th December Teina and Tuakana Disco - 5.30 - 7pm 
A permission slip/invitation has been sent out with today’s newsletter.  This must be 
signed and returned to the office by Tuesday 8th December.  Entry will be free.  We will 
be selling chips and drinks for $1 each.  

Wednesday 9th December - Reports go home
This year we have included Learner Voice again so that children can give their opinions 
about learning.  Please check your children’s bags.

Thursday 10th December - Potiki Disco
Between 2pm and 3pm, the Potiki children will have a disco afternoon in the hall.  We 
have decided to do it this way to give all of our little people the opportunity to dance 
with their peers.  You are welcome to come and dance too.  

Tuesday 15th December - Final Assembly Honouring our Year 6 Students
The final assembly for 2020 will start at 11am sharp.  Because of space in the hall we 
only invite the parents/whanau of the Year 6 children.  If your child is not Year 6, please 
do not attend.

Tuesday 15th December - Last Day of Term
School finishes at 12.15pm.  All children will be released at this time.  Please make 
arrangements for this early school finish.

You will have heard about the Free Lunch Scheme for Schools that is being rolled out by 
the government.  Fairfield Schools will be involved in this scheme which will start early 
next term.  On the 3rd of February, the newsletter will inform you about the lunch scheme 
will work




